
 

Boyertown Area School District 
 

Parent/Community/Intergovernmental Committee 
 

Tuesday, October 20, 2015 

Wednesday, October 21, 2015 
 

Minutes 

 

October 20, 2015 

In attendance: 

 

 Board Members Present Administration 

  

 Jill Dennin - Chair Dr. Richard Faidley 

 Barbara Hartford Robert Scoboria 

 Stephen Elsier Dave Szablowski 

 John Landino 

 Donna Usavage  

 Christine Neiman 

 

There were two members of the public in attendance. 

 

I. Mrs. Dennin called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. 

II. The August 19, 2014 Parent/Community/Intergovernmental Committee minutes were approved 

III. Mrs. Dennin welcomed attendees to the meeting and noted that invitations were sent to all 

BASD Township/Borough elected officials and administrators. 

 

IV. Jay Clough of KCBA Architects and John Hartman of D’Huy Engineering provided an update 

on the progress of the BASH Renovation Project, including a video which highlighted the work 

done over the 2015 summer months. 

 

V. Public Comment 

 Mr. Frank Deery asked for clarification regarding the presented budget page.  Mr. 

Hartman shared that increased contingency is positive as it shows the project is 

currently progressing below the approved budget. 

 Mrs. Linda Curry asked about the Montgomery Avenue and Monroe Street Extension 

progress.  Mr. Szablowski stated that the District will have room for two ways of traffic 

on Monroe Street as well as access controls to regulate traffic. 

 

VI. Committee Members Comments/Responses 

 Mr. Clough and Mr. Hartman provided overview of the phase three work. 

 Ceiling tiles have been replaced and hot water is working in the locker room area. 

 The new entrance is in the back of the area of the gym where parking for evening 

visitors is located.  This will provide access to both gyms. 

 Mr. Clough and Mr. Hartman were thanked for their hard work to open the building on 

time for students in August 2015. 

 

VII. Mrs. Dennin adjourned the meeting at 7:10 p.m. 



 

October 21, 2015 

In attendance: 

 

Board Members Present Administration 

  

 Jill Dennin - Chair Robert Scoboria 

 Barbara Hartford  

 

 

There were no members of the public in attendance 

 

I. Mrs. Dennin called the meeting to order at 8:05 a.m. 

 

II. A motion to adjourn the meeting was made as there were no members of the public in 

attendance. 

 

III. Mrs. Dennin adjourned the meeting at 8:06 a.m. 


